About the Diversity Committee
The Diversity and Inclusion Committee is a committee of the Membership Division of AFP.  
One of the goals in the AFP Strategic Plan is

Advancing Diversity:  Establishing a Diverse Profession

Goal:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​AFP will create a community of inclusion by seeking, embracing and engaging diverse individuals, groups and organizations with a broad representation of experiences, perspectives, thoughts and cultures within the fundraising profession.

Outcome:  AFP will be viewed as a leader in engaging diverse organizations and as the member organization of choice for diverse fundraisers.  

The role of the AFP Diversity and Inclusion Committee is to help accomplish this goal.   Membership is open to any AFP member interested in diversity and inclusion efforts.  The committee is responsible for the Diversity Workshop and Art Showcase at the annual AFP International Conference, development of a resource guide for chapters, the Friends of Diversity Designation and the recent creation of a Diversity Scholarship Fund.  Additionally, there is a section of the website devoted to diversity and inclusion, diverse community list-serves, materials in the resource center, the annual Charles R. Stephens Award for Excellence in Diversity, and Kaleidoscope, a quarterly on-line newsletter about AFP’s diversity and inclusion efforts.
The first Diversity Workshop at the international conference took place in 1996 in Los Angeles and was held as a pre-conference session.  In 1999 in became part of the annual conference.  Generally the workshops use diversity experts to facilitate interactive sessions to raise awareness and understanding of diversity and diverse perspectives.  The Diversity Art Showcase uses art to highlight diversity.  Held in the exhibit hall, the showcase contains art from AFP members, art from a local artist and art from local students.  The students are asked to depict philanthropy through their artwork.  The first showcase was held in 1999 and has been a highlight of the conference ever since.
The Friends of Diversity designation was created in 2007 to recognize diversity efforts of local chapters.  Chapters must meet a set of criteria to receive the designation.  Participation in the program has grown each year and in 2011, 34 chapters received the designation.  The Charles R. Stephens Excellence in Diversity Award was first awarded in 1998. This award honors the year’s most outstanding demonstration by AFP chapters of leadership, creativity and initiative in building diversity in membership or programming.   The Diversity Scholarship Fund was created in 2010 in order to provide financial support to members from diverse communities to attending the annual conference.
